CAPE CARANCAHUA WSC SPLASH NEWSLETTER

Volume 3/Issue 1

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

It's impossible to look ahead to the new year without reflecting back on all of that has been accomplished in 2023. Without your loyalty and support, we would not be where we are today. We greatly appreciate your continued business and friendship.

For more detailed information, please go to our website:

http://caprancahuawatersup plycorps.com



Quality on Tap! Our Commitment, Our Profession

CCWSC WATER DEPARTMENT HIGHLIGHTS

What's happening this month

- > The piping project in the plant and under Carancahua Blvd has been complete.
- ➤ The electrical and piping for the 5k gallon pressure tank will be completed in the next week. After this work the tank will be disinfected and then water samples will be taken to a lab for bacteriological testing. Once this comes back clear, we will be able to put the tank into service.

What's next

- > Two of the older pressure tanks will go through maintenance and refurbishment to keep them in good shape for the future.
- > The board will be working on Capital Planning and a Five-Year Plan. This will include isolation valves and main line replacements. This will take time as there is 13.1 miles of main line and the pipes were put in originally in the 70's. The board will strategically plan out replacements as we have the money and resources available to do the work.
- ➤ We want to welcome our newest staff member in the office, Stephanie Wiseman, Administrative Assistant.

"I want to thank our Maintenance Staff and Office Staff for working during the freeze to ensure that we never lost water service and that we kept in compliance with TCEQ. The Maintenance Staff worked throughout the day and night to keep the pipes from freezing up so that we could continue to provide water to our community. I applaud their dedication to this community."

John Bell, President of the Board

CAPE CARANCAHUA WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION